Policy: Thursday Afternoon Shooting

Usage and Layout Guidelines:

These guidelines are based on our conditions of use, as specified by Randwick City Council and
operating protocols as determined by the club’s executive.

Only fully paid up members are permitted to shoot on Thursdays. Juniors must be
accompanied by adults.

Thursday shooting will rely on an honour system. A separate entry showing the Thursday
date and member details must be logged into the sign in book to cover insurance
requirements.

Your club shooting fee ($5) is to be placed in the fee jar.

Shootings times are from 3:00 — 5:00 pm Thursdays in Summer dan from 2.00 - 4.00 pm in
Winter

Some allowance is made to setup and takedown the shooting range before and after these
times. Please note, the ground is booked for rugby training from 6:00pm

We are only permitted to shoot into the cut-out section of the field, bounded by the sandstone
walls and the rubber backstop.

Bunting must be placed as follows

o along the perimeter of the cut-out section and including the area on the upper field
spanning the cut-out area.

o Along either side of the shooting lane e.g. to the south and north.

o As an interim measure, the use of the green garbage bins and the two-wheeled
trolley may assist in securing the bunting off the ground to create a visual ‘no go
space’ for the public.

Warning signage must be placed on the upper field and one on either side of the perimeter of
the shooting lane on the synthetic surface. Please use the double-sided signs designed to fix
into the synthetic surface.

Where the archer is shooting distances greater than 50m (approximately beyond the goal
post) bunting must be placed along the entire length of the shooting lane facing the road (e.g.
south) and to the north creating a shooting corridor. Additional signage must be placed along
the bunting on either side.

Where only one archer is shooting, all care must be taken to ensure that the public are alerted
to your activity and verbally warned off to a safer area of the park. In no circumstances are
ball activities to be conducted within 40m of the shooting range.

Other users of the park, i.e. dog walkers, etc. are entitled to use the remainder of the open
park spaces.

To permit access to the equipment, a security key-safe has been installed. The code will be
changed periodically and can be obtained from the committee members or ringing/texting
Frank on his mobile 0409680546.

While using the Thursday range, users will be the responsible for the security of the sporting
equipment and closing up the range and storage facility.

The key will also open toilets. Please ensure they are locked after use.

Please ensure that the key is returned to the key-safe, loss of the key will compromise the
storage facility and cost you and the club hundreds of dollars.
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